
Dunwoody Village 
 

 MEMORANDUM 

 
 
 
 
 
March 19, 2020    
 
 
TO:  ALL RESIDENTS 
FROM: Kathy Barton    
   Director of Operations 
 
RE:   CONTINUED UPDATE: COVID-19 PROTOCOL FOR DUNWOODY VILLAGE 
 
We appreciate our residents’ continued cooperation and support in helping us provide for the health and safety 
of our campus and community! 
 
All recent Protocols remain in effect. Should you want to review them, they are posted on our website at 
www.dunwoody.org. Notifications are dated and posted on the home-page, left side of screen.  
 
No outside cleaning services or independent vendors should be permitted to enter your home. Because 
your residence is part of the Dunwoody facility, this is a violation of current policy in effect and may place your 
fellow residents, the Dunwoody campus and our community at risk.   
 
Visitors remain prohibited from all areas of Dunwoody at this time. Hospice visitation (evaluated on a case-by-
case basis) may be permitted under special circumstances. This must be approved in advance by Brandon Jolly, 
Director of Health Services, or Wendy Hix, Director of Nursing. You will be informed of and required to follow 
specified precautions if visitation is permitted. 
 
If you receive a 2020 Census letter, please fill it out on-line.  Previous arrangements for the census workers to 
interview residents one-on-one here on campus have been canceled. 
 
Included is a notice from Erin Price, PC/IL Social Service Supervisor instructing residents that they may 
register to vote through absentee ballot.  The application is attached; additional applications may be picked 
up from Kim Ring, Resident Engagement Coordinator in our Marketing Department.  
 
Channel 1970 is putting together a full roster of in-house programming!  We plan to include: 
documentaries, movies, religious services, and, possibly, exercise class to do at home.  Of course, we will 
broadcast the Berlin Philharmonic. We hope to roll this out by early next week. Courses and interviews with 
selected staff and residents are being considered.  Dr. Stuckert plans to attempt a truncated Residents 
Association Meeting in April at its regular time on-line. 
 
Menus will continue to be delivered to your residence as per previous notices. Peapod and Instacart are 
suggested for grocery orders for delivery to the front desk.  
 
Please report any symptoms of fever with sore throat, congestion, and cough to Health & Wellness. PLEASE 
EXERCISE VIGILANCE WITH HAND WASHING! We understand that these circumstances are 
difficult and appreciate your cooperation. 

http://www.dunwoody.org/

